St. Charles Parish	Planning Board of Commissioners	December 1, 2011
	Minutes
Mr. Booth:  The next item on our agenda is PZHO-2011-19 requested by Nikki Betz for special permission to operate the following home occupation – “Wildflowers” – a retail florist.  The location will be at 110 Family Street, Des Allemands. Zoning District OL. Council District 4. Yes Mr. Romano.

Mr. Romano:  Thank you Mr. Chairman.  Ms. Betz completed an application to use her residence, 110 Family Street in Des Allemands, owned by Anthony Champagne and Sandra Newton since November 1976 as the domicile for “Wildflowers,” a retail florist in which fresh and silk flower arrangements will be sold. The applicant resides in a mobile home on the property. The applicant states that she will be working from his enclosed back porch which is enclosed and set up for the retail floral business. She intends to make all flower arrangements there and deliver them to customers or requested locations. She also states that she does not intend to receive deliveries from suppliers and wholesale flower companies but will pick them up herself. Finally, she states that this is going to be a temporary location until she becomes more established and able to move into a shop of her own. Back porch is out of sight from roadway and the view from neighbors’ yards is obstructed. The Department recommends approval with the following stipulations: No outdoor storage of materials, equipment, or waste associated with the business that can be seen from Family Street. The need for additional stipulations may become apparent at the public hearing.

Mr. Booth: Thank you.  This is a public hearing for PZHO-2011-19 Ms. Betz to operate the retail florist Wildflowers at 110 Family Street in Des Allemands. Anyone here to speak in favor of this application please step forward.  Please state your name and address for the record.

My name is Nikki Betz, I live at 110 Family Street, Des Allemands.

Mr. Booth:  Is there any additional information that you want to give us?

Ms. Betz: No, everything will be contained on the back porch where I will be doing my floral arrangements, there will be absolutely nothing outside. All deliveries will be made to the customers and everything I need will be picked up by me.

Mr. Booth:  Thank you ma’am. Anyone else here to speak in favor of the application?  Anyone here to speak in opposition to the application? Hearing none, this public hearing will be closed. Any questions or comments?  Yes sir.

Mr. Foster:  This is in my district. I haven’t had any negative comment concerning this. The area that she wants to have this business in isn’t heavily populated, there’s not a lot of traffic, so I don’t see a problem at all.  

Mr. Booth:  Any other comments or questions from the Commissioners?  Ok. We will be voting on this particular application with the stipulation no outdoor storage of materials, equipment or waste associated with the business that can be seen from Family Street.  Cast your vote please.

YEAS:		Pierre, Foster, Booth, Gibbs, Galliano, Clulee, Perry 
NAYS:	None
ABSENT:	None

Mr. Booth:  That also passes unanimously with all members present.  Ms. Betz you’ll need to be back here in this room at 6 pm on December 19th. Thank you ma’am.

